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MINUTES

March 02, 2017
9:30 – 1200 
Lanark County Council Chambers
Refreshments and administrative support provided by Family and Children’s Services of Lanark, Leeds-Grenville
The Council provides leadership and coordination to enable optimal development and healthy living for Lanark County children, youth (0 – 18 years of age), and their families. The Council is committed to providing leadership and innovation in the following areas: Service integration, advocacy, planning and evaluation, information sharing, community education and professional development.  

      www.lanarkkids.com    twitter:@lanarkkids   www.facebook.com/lanarkkids 

Welcome:
Present: Darrell Dean, Mike Fleet, Lois Dewey, Jane Hess, Tammy Kealey-Donaldson, Haidee White, Natalie Markhoff, Warren McKeekin, Meghan Lepine, Jennifer Miller, Kara Symbolic, Deborah Duffy, Donna Davidson, Emily Cassell, Terrilee Kelford, Kevin Clouthier, Jane Torrance
Regrets: Margaret Van Beers, Sharon Bjergso, Stephanie Grey, Sue Cavanagh, Pam Harris, Erin Lee, Fraser Scantlebury, Jane Hess
Recorder:  Cathy Clarke
Sharing:  Lois – last meeting before retirement!  Fall Recreational Summit Nov. 2 will have speaker, Dr. Michael Chang.

Natalie – finalized PLEO support group in Kemptville.  Group starting there April 6/17
Hailee White – Shortfall of $40,000 on United Way means that no new projects will be funded.

Warren McMeekin – 50 kids from Lanark Highlands to attend Sens game
Jennifer Miller – bowling fund raiser realized $87,000.
Kara Symbolic – appreciate work Lois Dewey has done.  Working on accreditation review.
Deborah Duffy – Vital Signs Program.  Appreciated invitation to attend and give presentation.
Donna Davidson – Income tax program available for Lanark County residents.  Web site available on tax breaks for families with children with special needs.
Jane – Thanks to Mike Fleet and FCSLLG for provision of admin support and treats.

Kevin – Appreciate work that Lois Dewey has done, and the services she has provided; Dr. Scott Miller, Clinical Excellence, presenting March 28, 29, 30, 
Review of Minutes:  Accepted as presented
Approval of Agenda:  Accepted as presented.
Business Arising:  Kara Symbolic reported on the Pupil Accommodation Review process – at meeting Feb. 14 29 schools were recommended for closure; At March 1 meeting,  more consultation and information gathering was recommended. Final vote on the Review is to take place end of March.
Jane reminded members that the Planning Council had recommended that the review committee slow the process to gather more information and this seems to have worked.
Kevin noted his appreciation that Kara is keeping update on this issue.

Jane to write letter to Trustees thanking them for their work and asking to participate in further decision making process, and to be part of the solution.

Jane Hess thought a survey should be sent out to parents re review process.  We need information on what constitutes a full school. ie. two full classrooms, community room etc.

Planning Day – CROW will fund the half day with Christine Peringer.  A pre planning day and survey will be used to ask for expectations.  Jane will talk to Donna Davidson about funding a second session with potential new partners.  April 12 9-1 is date.  Thanks to CROW for funding.
New Business:  Jane gave a short explanation of the reason for Deborah Duffy’s report from Perth and District Community Foundation, arising from the question posed at Feb meeting, “What can we do to help people, especially those living in poverty in Lanark County?”
Deborah’s presentation, assisted by Kara, explained the established of PDCF 2002 with community grants to date in excess of $300,000.  They had 19 charities supported in 2015. Deborah gave a run down of the work the foundation does once a request has been received.

Donna thanked Deborah for presentation.

Jane mentioned the Canada Index of Well Being, asking the difference in delivery of service.  Money is the answer – the index costing in excess of $100,000 vs $25,000 for PDCF.  A new Vital Signs data collection and report is being planned, and will provide some great information for all service providers in Lanark County.
Jane will send out Deborah’s presentation.
Lois – presented  a draft Nature for Life video on health for children and families.  Being outside in nature has many healthy benefits.
Transit Advisory – Jane named committee members, John Jordan, Alexis Green, Jane Torrance, in another capacity.  Some comments:  helpful to look at existing systems (school bus), need of transportation between towns for some students, coordination of agency assets (vehicles) for use by public.  Downtime of Lanark Transportation vehicles noticed.  Email Jane with any comments.
Community Asset Map-  Meeting on this topic took place this past week. Emily reported on information within 211.  Asked that agency using this make sure that info is correct, and identified clearly, as well as identify as what people know you as.  Put search bar in website

Emily and Jane will work on Asset Mapping.  Jane will ask for speaker from 211 resource.

Reports:

Regional Process  - no report
Planner Report – included in Minute package.  Discussion of Erin and Jane meeting with Attorney General.  
Community Issues or Emerging Issues: discussion of new school facilities
Professional Development:

Emerging Issues for Discussion:
Professional Development:

Upcoming Agenda Items:  Vital Signs, 211
Key Messages:  Library backpack programs, Transport Advisory, School Closures/ Planning for Future.  Terrilee reported on meeting in Carleton Place on Fentanyl, presenter Dr. Mark Barnes.  Ontario Works survey available in waiting rooms on how they are doing.
Next Meeting: April 6, 2017
